
                                                                                                             MOST IMMEDIATE / BY  
  

 F.2 (E)/2015-NDMA (MW/ GLOF ALERT) 
Government of Pakistan 

National Disaster Management Authority 
(Prime Minister’s Office) 

ISLAMABAD 

 

                                                                                                                           

    20 September 2015 
Subject: GLOF ALERT 

 

 Pakistan Meteorological Department (PMD) vide their ALERT has forecasted that a 

strong weather system is likely to produce mix of snowfall and rainfall in Kashmir and        

Gilgit-Baltistan from 21-23 September 2015. Heavy snowfall is expected over the mountains 

higher than 15000ft and rainfall in valleys. Rain may trigger GLOF and flash floods from glacier 

origins. Probability of such events is greater in Baltistan. The communities living along the 

rivers and streams should exercise extreme care during the next 5-days. 

2. In view of above, it is requested that all concerned should be cautioned / forewarned to 

take all necessary precautionary measures to avoid any loss of lives and damage to public as 

well as private property.  

3. Forwarded for information / necessary action, please. 

 
 

Lieutenant Colonel 
For Chairman NDMA 

(Raza Iqbal) 
Telephone No:  051 9205035 

Fax: 051 9205086 
Time of Issue: 0830 hours 

 

To:  Director General, GBDMA, Gilgit-Baltistan 

  Director General, PDMA Khyber Pakhtunkhwa, Peshawar 

  Director General, SDMA AJ&K, Muzaffarabad 

 
Copy To:  Secretary Climate Change Division, Islamabad 

Chief Secretary, Gilgit-Baltistan, Gilgit 

Chief Secretary Khyber Pakhtunkhwa, Peshawar 

Chief Secretary AJ&K, Muzaffarabad 

Joint Staff, Headquarters, Rawalpindi 

General Headquarters Military Operations Directorate (MO-4) 

DCO Gilgit-Baltistan 

DCO Chitral 




